
  

Munson Township Board of Supervisors 

September 16, 2024 

 

September 2024 monthly meeting of the Munson Township Board of Supervisors 

was called to order at 8:00 PM by Chairman Joe Willenbring 

 

Present 

Chairman: Joe Willenbring 

Supervisors: Butch Gertken, Matt Burg  

Clerk: Kathy Hemmesch 

Treasurer: Dick Behnen  

P&Z Chairman: Orville Willenbring 
 

Minutes read from the August 19th meeting. Correction to the August minutes to 

correct the wording of moratorium on slug hauling to total ban as stated in the 

Township Zoning Ordinance. Motion by Burg, 2nd by Gertken to approve minutes 

from August 2024 meeting.  

Treasurer’s Report 

Income $22,665.23  Expenses $33,429.88   Money Market / CD’s $711,032.16 

Motion by Gertken, seconded by Burg to approve Treasurer’s report. Carried 

3-0 

 

• Discussion with City of Richmond on the repayment to Munson Township for 

proposed annexation of 3 acres from Alan & Joan Willenbring. Proposed 1 

year of taxes payable over 2 years. The City and Township will discuss with 

their respective Boards.   

• Planning & Zoning Board recommended approving an interim use permit to 

Knife River for a temporary asphalt operations plant at 23760 223rd Ave. The 

IUP would expire November 30, 2029.  Motion by Burg to approve, second 

by Gertken. Motion carried 3-0 

• Kevin Kruger, WSB Engineering gave an update on the bridge project for 

246th Avenue to be completed in 2025. 



  

• Gertken reported updates for the Chain of Lakes Fire Department  

 

• Motion by Burg second by Gertken to pay bills.  

Meeting adjourned at 9:25 pm 

 

Minutes submitted by: Kathy Hemmesch, Clerk  

                                                                       

__________________________________Chair                                                                             

                                                                          

__________________________________ Clerk                     


